CAUSEWAY ON GULL

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

APRIL 29, 2006

1. Denny Steele, President, called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.  Members in attendance were:  Dennis Steele, Gerry Sakariason, Dave Brainard, Bill Klingner, Judy Nyssen, Pat O’Hara, Terry Miller (Ad Hoc), LeAnne Rundhaug (NMI), Tom Kraus, Dick Hawke and John Sweeney.
2.
A motion was made and seconded to approve the January 14 minutes as amended.

Motion carried.  Motion made and seconded to approve the February 2 Special Meeting minutes.  Motion carried.  

3. Committee Reports

a. Tom Kraus presented the Finance Committee report.  Budget variance notes as well as the balance sheet, profit and loss budget versus actual, profit and loss previous year comparison, usage reports for both 2005 and first three months of 2006 as well as budget data for this time period were reviewed and discussed.  The 2006 replacement expenses to date were reviewed, as well as owner A/R aging reports.  Motion was made and seconded to accept  the December 31, 2005 and January – March 2006 balance sheets with corrections and updates as noted in the discussions.  Motion carried.  

b. Dave Brainard presented the House & Grounds Committee report. 

The status of the outdoor hot tub was discussed and whether to fix the old one which is in need of repair or replace with new.  Discussed possibility of a free standing above ground hot tub.  After discussion, motion was made and seconded to replace the existing hot tub at a cost not to exceed $30,000.  LeAnn was asked  to post signs indicating dates the work will be conducted so owners are made aware in advance of this project.   The need for landscaping around the 6-plexes was discussed.   Bids have been received for retaining walls, as well as seeding, tree trimming/cutting, etc.  Developer has agreed in writing to fund up to $10,000 for this project.    Motion made and seconded to proceed with this project at a cost not to exceed $25,000 and to bill cost to Developer.  Motion carried.  The trail going down the hill from the 6-plexes was discussed, and we are looking into possible posting of signs indicating this path could be dangerous.  Fifteen new golf carts have been procured; five of the old ones have been saved for housekeeping/staff use.  Procedures for use of the new carts have been written, including inspection by staff before and after use.  LeAnne was asked  to investigate cost of putting wireless internet connections into the units, and report at next meeting.  

c. Judy Nyssen presented Communications Committee report.  The newsletter is posted on the website.  Decision made to produce another newsletter this year.  Owner units for sale can be listed on this website.  LeAnne was asked to have form prepared for owner unit sales to be placed on the website.   Also, suggestion made when sales occur, a button be added for owner to indicate who purchased unit.  We could also have a page describing the charter and description of the Causeway Association.  Suggestion was made to have a “Narveson Management page” on the website.  Tom and LeAnne will work on sending abbreviated financial information to Mike for posting on the site. 

d. Policy Committee – No Report

4. Management Report – Spring clean-up is beginning at the resort.  In process of changing out VCRs with VCR/DVD players in units.  Until project is complete, DVD player rentals are available through the front desk.  The maintenance department is looking at selling a 4-wheeler and procuring another truck. Discussion was tabled until more information could be obtained for the July meeting.  Resort staff turnover (minimal) was discussed.

5. Old Business

a. Developer units are not being used.  600+ letters received regarding World Wide Club.  Questions from owners on Solara bills requesting payment.  

b. Indoor pool warranty – there is none because the contractors are no longer in business.  Suggestion made to put waterproof paint on outer walls to help moisture problems in building.  We should consider the landscaping around the building.  Do we want/need parking lot, driveway, playground, boat parking?  House & Grounds Committee asked to look at how to develop this area and report at July meeting.  

c. Discussed equipment in exercise room.

d. Discussed concerns about potential vandalism in pool area.  LeAnne to investigate cost of video cameras through Sam’s Club.  

e. Gold Crown Status – LeAnne will bring scores to July meeting.  Unit maintenance needs improvement to regain this Status from RCI.  

f. Letter was sent to the Developer regarding payment of monies owed the Association, but Association had heard nothing until letter dated April 27 was received this past week offering three possible options to solution of the liens filed by the Association against Developer weeks.  The Department of Commerce has been in contact with the management company regarding non registration of certain units, and requests were made for information relating to sales.  The management company was advised by the Department of Commerce that a restriction has been placed on sales at Causeway until the Developer complies with instructions from them regarding the non registered units.   Four foreclosures have been initiated to date due to unpaid maintenance fees.  Motion made and seconded to transfer $4,000 to trust account of legal advisor to cover expenses for filing foreclosures of these units.  Motion carried.   Dick Hawke will respond to Developer that the Association would agree to non-binding mediation at her expense if completed by May 31 and if RFL (Resort Finance, LLC) is a guarantor of any mediated agreement.  Denny agreed to run a credit report.  Motion was made and seconded to authorize Dick Hawke to commence foreclosure of Association’s lien on Develooper weeks if Developer does not acccept offer to mediate timely.  Motion carried.  

g. Reviewed drawing of new 5 -plex units proposed by developer to be built in same area as existing 6-plexes. 

h. Reviewed Developer’s list claiming ownership of weeks.  Developer will need to produce copies of deeds to clarify questions. Developer paid reduced fees for January, but no monies have been received since that time.  

i. Discussed the on-going issue of unit hot tubs and the Health Department determination that we must pay a licensing fee as though we were a public 

lodging facility subject to commercial codes, inspections. etc.  Options for the Association appear to be 1) hold to appeal and request administrative hearing; 2) association doesn’t own any weeks—charge would go to owner renting weeks; 3) special assessment of owners to bring hot tubs up to commercial standards, but that option would be very expensive and probably not a good one for the association; 4)  remove hot tubs completely.  Some possible compromises could include 1) lock off sun porch and hot tub usage for renters; locking cover to the hot tub; concentrate rentals in one or two units only (occasional rentals do not make a lodging establishment), prohibit all rentals.   Consensus at this point is to allow inspection of the outdoor pools and outdoor hot tubs, but to consider the units as privately-owned.  We will continue to upgrade the hot tubs as we go along and budgets allow.  

j. Pierz Lease – The lease with Pierz will remain as is for now.  Renewal is in 2007 and Pierz needs to exercise its option to renew 90 days prior to end of lease.   

k. Sales Building – No renter or buyer at this time.  We discussed potential uses, i.e. concession stand for boaters, store, etc.  

l. The sewer cost questions have been resolved and payments are being made.  

6. New Business

a. Question was asked on whether the tax return is complete.  Return has been completed and submitted.  Action:  Neal – Send Tom a copy of the return.  

b. Next meeting will be Saturday, July 15, 10:00 at the resort.

7.
The meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m.
